March 28, 2022, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building, 849 Bloom Road, Danville, PA, at 5:30pm

Members of the Board present: Chairman Bill Lynn, Supervisor John Whelan, Treasurer Ken Houck, Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn & Jim Dragano, Police Chief Fred Dyroff, DSI Lead Lloyd Craig, Fire Chief Leslie Young, Secretary Carolyn Dragano, Solicitor Jon DeWald & Supervisor Glen Cromley via Audio.

Also present: Henry Eyer, Linda Rea, Joe Sylvester from Danville News, Geri Gibbons from Press Enterprise, Bryan Campbell, Nancy Whelan, Mike Gensemer, Mike Hassanzadeh, Bonnie Martin, Bob &

ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED.

The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chairman Lynn asked for any public comment related to the agenda items – No comment.

Police Chief Dyroff gave his report and discussed:

Chief Dyroff reminded residents so take part in the Community Camera Program, to register the location of their video surveillance systems of their homes or businesses. There is no cost to register.

Chief briefly discussed the station remodel and the training he and his officers received this month.

Treasurer Ken Houck will give his report at the next meeting.

Engineer Drew Barton had no report this week.

Engineer Drew said contractor RHL, for the Utility Powerline construction on Bald Top, said they are checking with the insurance company to see if they could just add the extra areas to their bond that is already in place. He will get back with us.

Solicitor Jon DeWald had no report:

Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn discussed:

Dean briefly discussed water issues coming from Locust Lane down across to properties located on Holly Court. Resident Ken Heise, from Holly Court expressed concerns about water issues from Locust Lane coming into his yard and resident Mike Hassanzadeh, from Locust Lane expressed concerns about the water coming off Locust Lane onto his property running on and under his driveway. Engineer Drew, DSI Lead Lloyd and Zoning Officers Dean & Jim, will visit these areas tomorrow, to review the issues.

DSI Lead Lloyd Craig gave his report and discussed:

Lloyd said they cleaned up most of the snowplow damage. He said the crack seal is tentatively scheduled for this Saturday, April 2nd, with a rain date of Saturday, April 9th. He said vendors are calling and scheduling visits to go over the roads concerning contracted paving.

Tabled from the last meeting, Lloyd would like the board to approve (2) proposals from Kuharchick Construction. One is for preventive maintenance for traffic signals (red lights) and one for routine response maintenance which guarantee the hourly rates. Proposals are good until the end of this month. Supervisor Cromley motioned to stay with Kuharchick. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

Lloyd said he received 2 quotes for street sweeping. RC Young and Don E. Bower. He said he tried 2 other companies but did not hear back. Bower is \$4.50/hour cheaper than Young. If approved, they will hopefully start Thursday, and will end next Wednesday/Thursday. The quote for Bower is \$173.50/hour.

The quote for Young is \$178.00/hour. Supervisor Cromley motioned to accept Don E. Bower to do the street sweeping. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

Lloyd briefly discussed Cotswold resident Bryan Campbells questions from last meeting. He said they are having issues finding the plans. He said the street will be repaved and cannot get it to grade to take care of the stormwater because water won't run uphill and said the catch basin at the top of the cul-de-sac will have no effect on Bryan's property.

Resident Bryan Campbell would like a no outlet sign on their street. Lloyd is going to have it installed.

Fire Chief Leslie Young gave her February report:

Chief Young said the fire depts Easter Egg hunt will be at Maria Hall this year. It will be held on Saturday, April 16th, at 10:00am.

Unfinished Business:

Chairman Lynn said the deadline for letters of interest in becoming a supervisor is Friday, April 1st and said they will vote to appoint TS Scott's replacement at the next meeting on April 11th.

Chairman Lynn said they are still looking for (1) person to become a MARC representative.

Chairman's Executive Meetings:

Chairman Lynn said they had no Executive Sessions, since the last meeting.

New Business:

BIU representative Mike Gensemer from BIU stopped by to ask if everything is ok between BIU and Mahoning.

Chairman Lynn voted to approve February Minutes. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

Chairman Lynn reminded residents about the 2022 Yard Waste Pick-up from JDOG, starting Tuesday, April 19th and will end Tuesday September 20th.

Public Comment not related to New Business:

Supervisor Whelan spoke on behalf of Supervisor Robertson, who could not attend the meeting due to health reasons. He regretfully gave his resignation letter, effective Tuesday, March 29th, due to health issues. Supervisor Whelan & Chairman Lynn said he was a great friend & co-worker who will be sorely missed. Supervisor Whelan motioned to accept Larry's resignation as of March 29th. Supervisor Cromley seconded. Motion passed.

Supervisor Whelan motioned to pay the bills. Supervisor Cromley seconded. Motion passed.

Supervisor Whelan motioned to adjourn. Chairman Lynn seconded. Motion passed.

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not transcribed verbatim.

All Reports are available at the Township Building

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary